

ST. ANNE'S CATHOLIC PRIMARY SCHOOL

Living and working as Jesus taught us

Headteacher: Mr L Anderson Marina Crescent, Huyton, Liverpool, Merseyside, L36 5XL (0151) 477 8260 stanne@knowsley.gov.uk www.stannesprimaryknowsley.co.uk

Wednesday 21st July 2021

Thank you

Dear families,

I am writing today to thank you all for your support over the last academic year 2020-2021. It has been a year of change and new ways with phrases like 'the new norm' and 'when we get back to normal' been heard in many households and workplaces across the world. What we are so proud of, this year, is how well our children have adapted to these changes and displayed great resilience. This is something that we aim to teach in school (resilience) and our children have demonstrated this in great abundance since September.

When we reflect on this year, it is amazing to think about what we have achieved together and how we have overcome anything that we have been required to do. As we finish today, please take the time to cherish your families and think about how much you all have helped in an unprecedented year. A big thank you to all our staff who have adapted magnificently to the challenges and changes they have been faced with this year.

2021-2022

All our children should now know what class they will be in from September and indeed their teachers. Our families should all have received their reports too. Latest government guidance states that from September, there will be no bubble system in place, which will allow for mixing in our key stages. We will be in contact with you at the end of August to update you on latest guidelines.

Classes and staff for September 2021 – July 2022

Nursery: Mrs K Feeney, Mrs J McSween, Miss B Sanders

Reception: Mrs J Henesy, Miss S Hodgson, Mrs M Woods, Miss Kim Balmer

Bumblebees: Miss G Doran, Mrs E Leather

Dragonflies: Miss E Williams, Mrs S Peters/Mrs D Severs

Ladybirds: Miss E Frodsham, Mrs E Lee **Y3:** Miss S Barton, Mrs P Gregson, Mrs L Blair

















Y4/3: Miss L Howarth, Mrs J Keiller, Mrs S Guinness

Y4: Mrs L Bannister, Miss E Rider

Y5: Mrs K Williams, Mrs L Gordon-Lawrence Y6/5: Mrs J Reale-Smith, Mrs N Mitchell Y6: Miss L Hodgkiss, Mrs Paula Jones

Today is a sad day, because we lose our wonderful, amazing and exemplary Y6 children. They have been immense in their time at our school and demonstrated great maturity and humour in their time here. They have been amazing role models to all of us and I am so proud of each and every one of them, they are all special and unique in many ways. They are happy, confident and respectful children who will achieve their dreams. Keep being fantastic in your next stage of your educational journey and stay in touch – God Bless – from all the staff at our school.

Finally, we say goodbye to a few staff members who have influenced the lives of our children, staff and wider community. We would like to wish Mr Waine our current Y5 teacher good luck as he moves to another part of England to continue his teaching career. Mr Waine has given a lot to our school community and has had a big impact on our Physical Educational offer. Miss Holbrook who is part of our Tigers team who is moving to another local school. She has been amazing in adapting to our team and our children have adored her and her wonderful manner. Also, Miss Jarvis who has secured employment in another school in Merseyside. Thank you too for your wonderful influence on our children and school community. We know they all will flourish as they continue with their careers.

To conclude, a sad day to an emotional year but we look forward to continuing our journey together next year. Have a lovely break, please make sure and check out our school summer challenges and we look forward to welcoming you all back to school on Thursday 2^{nd} September 2021 with gates opening at 8:40am.

Have a wonderful summer,

L Anderson LBannister

Mr L Anderson Mrs L Bannister Head Teacher Deputy Head Teacher

(On behalf of all the staff at St Anne's Catholic Primary School)